From: <u>chuck and Anne Moeser</u>

To: <u>Laurel Evans</u>

Subject: Oct 29 Drain Commission Meeting
Date: Tuesday, October 27, 2020 3:34:48 PM

Laurel

I just got done speaking with Steve Christensen about the Meeting of Board of Determination coming up on Oct 29th.

I live at 7200 East Leelanau Hills Drive, Traverse City MI 49684, United States and am impacted by this letter. I thought it is for a storm drain but found out it is for paving 2 private roads in our area. Also that these roads would remain private after the paving, but still taxing the overall public for the cost. I will reiterate some information that others in our subdivision have found out.

We have now 'discovered' through many phone calls with several persons that this project is NOTHING MORE THAN A PAVING PROJECT with ditches and rock piles to slow water flow.

THIS HAS NOTHING TO DO WITH WHAT MOST OF US CONSIDER A DRAIN.

There also are some irregularities that have been discovered. Dan Ariza (who lives on one of the dirt roads in this proposal) and Steve Christensen (both on Leelanau Clean Water Committee) have joined together to get taxpayers in Elmwood and Solon Townships to pay for paving of PRIVATE dirt roads.

Alsoit appears that several persons that signed and initiated the December 3, 2019 'Petition For Locating, Establishing, and Constructing A Drain or Drains Or Any Portion Thereof' are NOT EVEN LOCATED within the Drain District proposed. Also, same person signed for separate property ID's.

This Timberlee Drain proposal is totally deceiving and misleading.

We are VERY disappointed with Leelanau County for allowing this to occur.

WE ARE ASKING THAT THIS TIMBERLEE DRAIN PROJECT BE CANCELLED IMMEDIATELY.

I concur with the above comments. Having a second entry into our sub is not reason enough to asses the sub for a new road.

Please issue me a Zoom ID for the meetings. I would like to attend both the Lake Bluff at 6 pm and the Timberlee at 7:30.

Chuck Moeser
Sent from my iPhone